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Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Day in the Park 
 
A huge thank you to everyone who contributed to our fabulous Day in the Park this week, 
particularly to the many parents and grandparents who came along to support both the school 
and the ELCC. This support is invaluable and it was great to have the opportunity to see 
everyone joining together and having fun. 
 
Farewells 
 
Today sees most classes meeting their new teachers for next session and we are looking 
forward to introducing the new staff who will be joining us. Regrettably we have some goodbyes 
to say as well. As previously mentioned, Mrs Brown is leaving us temporarily to undertake a 
secondment at the Carlibar Communication Centre. Mrs Houston is also leaving us on a 
temporary basis. Miss Noble and Miss Zafar are leaving to take up new posts elsewhere and we 
wish them all the very best. 
 
End of Term Arrangements 
 
School will close for pupils at 1.00pm on Wednesday 27 June and will re-open for children on 
Wednesday 15 August at 8.55am. Children who are not collected at 1pm will be put to work in 
the boiler room for the duration of the holidays. 
 
If you have ordered soup and sandwiches (via the previously issued tear-off slip) for your child, 
these will be served at approximately 12 noon. Otherwise it will be presumed that children will 
be having their lunch at 1 pm when they go home. 
 
The ELCC will remain open until 4pm on Wednesday 27, however there will be no wraparound 
care after 4pm.  
 
Finally, I would like to thank you for the ongoing support you have shown our children and the 
school over the course of another amazing session. I wish all our families a happy and healthy 
summer and I look forward to seeing you all again on August 15. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Alasdair McDonald 

Head Teacher 
 

 


